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Richard Upjohn Papers, NYPL 
 
DATE: May 31, 2024 
I examined correspondence from boxes 1 and 2, as well as box 12. Since Ascension was 
Upjohn’s first major commission, there is not nearly as much material in the archive as for Trinity 
Church, which he was building during the same years. Only box 1 had relevant materials for 
Ascension. 
 
Letter dated March 13, 1840 
from Daniel Russell, Chatham Connecticut (now East Hampton)  
regarding supplying Upjohn with stone for building (he doesn’t say for which commission), as 
had been used in certain cottages and churches in Hartford. He discusses the color of stone 
available from his company (a lighter and a darker shade) and their prices, as well as the cost of 
shipping the stone to New York City.  
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Letter dated December 24, 1840 
From Richard Upjohn to a Mr. Belleyfield [spelling?] in London 
requesting the cost of producing a papier mâché escutcheon (coat of arms) for use in two 
churches (Trinity and another church, possibly Ascension). A design for this escutcheon was 
originally enclosed with the letter. Upjohn stated that they will need between 350 and 400 of 
these and that they can be painted after they arrive in New York.  
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Several letters from young aspiring architects during July and August 1841, which seem to be in 
answer to an advertisement by Upjohn for an assistant. The Church of the Ascension was 
completed in 1841, and so correspondence in the archive after that year was not examined. 
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